
So much can be said in this limited space, and what can I say what others have said in so many ways. I 

can only speak from my personal perspective. I met Rav Belsky when I worked in Camp Agudah as the 

counselor of the special boys bunk (Bunk Lamed Bais). I remember the Rosh Yeshiva always being so 

warm to the boys in the bunk, and made them feel truly special, and like everybody else. I remember 

the summer I was engaged, and Camp Agudah made for me a surprise Aufruf on Shabbos. Before I had a 

chance to even ask Rav Belsky to speak, on his own he came into the Kiddush, and offered to speak for 

me. One could hear a pin drop when the Rosh Yeshiva walked in. Not only was he mechubed the 

Chosson, but he was mechubed the boys in the bunk as well. When I asked Rav Belsky to be my Mesader 

Kiddushion, with his warm and gracious smile, he said "How can I say no to the Chosson?" Such was Rav 

Belsky. This is something that I will never forget. Getting to know the Rosh Yeshiva, and his wonderful 

family has been a life changing experience for me and my family. 


